

REACH VANCOUVER UPDATE

The Conner Family / Winter 2021

Dear Praying Friends,

Happy New Year to each of you, and thank you for your prayers and support for our family and church throughout the few months since our last update. Back in November, we once again found ourselves in a total lockdown that is now extended through February 5th. We fully expect that it will be extended even further into the Spring.

Since the initial lockdown we have found ourselves back into a completely online format of services again. This time we have implemented online connection groups through Zoom for our midweek Bible study, which has really helped our people remain connected during this difficult time. Our Sunday live stream has continued to remain strong, with our online attendance growing almost weekly. It has been pretty amazing to see people from around our city, and even the world join in each week, engage in the online chat, and even begin to give to support the work that God is doing.



One of our online connection groups for young adults on Wednesday evenings.

It is certainly not the way we planned to start 2021, but we are trusting that God is working behind the scenes for our good and His glory. Would you please join with us in prayer as we minister to our Church family and community. Many are beginning to struggle with this prolonged isolation which has led to much discouragement, struggling relationships, and an overall feeling of disconnection between many. Our prayer is that our connection groups, and current preaching and teaching series would breathe life back into so many who are truly

beginning to suffer the effects of this second lockdown.



Myles recently turned nine, he is huge!

We would also ask that you pray for our building situation as the studio that we have been renting is also struggling with the lockdowns. We are not really sure what God has planned for us, but we very well could be relocating at some point this year.

Despite all the challenges, we recognize that God is working, and we want to do our best to continue to follow His leading in each area of ministry. On a personal level, Jenette and I celebrated our fifteenth anniversary, and Myles turned nine just a few days ago. We are so thankful for the marriage and family God has given us, and we are also thankful for your prayers and faithfulness. We are blessed to represent you and the Lord here in Vancouver.

Your friends,

Paul & Jenette Conner Maximus, Myles, Owen & Royal